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Consultation Paper 378 

The Australian Financial Markets Association (AFMA) is responding to the Australian Securities and 
Investments Commission’s (ASIC) Consultation Paper 378 regarding updates to Regulatory Guide 236. 

AFMA is the leading financial markets industry association promoting efficiency, integrity and professionalism 
in Australia's financial markets, including the capital, credit, derivatives, foreign exchange, energy, carbon, and 
other specialist markets. Our membership base is comprised of over 130 of Australia’s leading financial market 
participants, including many participants in the carbon market. 

Key Points 

 The carbon market is growing rapidly with many new participants with limited financial market 
experience. 

 ASIC should provide clear guidance about which activities attract regulation under the 
Corporations Act to assist participants to understand their obligations. 

1. Development of the market 

Recent changes to government policy, including the reforms to the safeguard mechanism, have energised 
the Australian carbon market.  There has been a great increase in activity in the Australian Carbon Credit 
Unit (ACCU) market with many new buyers, sellers and other service providers entering the market or 
expanding their activities.  These participants have a wide range of experience and some have limited 
previous experience of financial services regulation or engagement with ASIC.  It is therefore important for 
ASIC’s regulatory guides to provide clear information to participants about what activities will and will not 
attract regulation under the Corporations Act.  AFMA therefore welcomes the provision of clearer and more 
detailed guidance in the regulatory guide regarding the definitions of financial products, what constitutes 
financial advice and the disclosure obligations for retail clients. We see this as important in providing market 
integrity and boosting professionalism across the market as a whole.  

2. Providing financial advice 

A key area of uncertainty for participants in the carbon market is what activities constitute providing 
financial product advice.  This has been an important issue in the ACCU market where participants regularly 
provide technical advice about land use activities that can generate ACCUs as well as assisting in the creation 
and sale of the ACCUs.  We expect it will be an important issue in the Safeguard Mechanism Credit (SMC) 
market where there will be a demand for expert technical and engineering advice about how to reduce 
firms’ emissions. 

AFMA welcomes ASIC’s expanded guidance regarding providing advice on offset projects and considers that 
this will help clarify the difference between providing technical and financial advice regarding ACCU projects.  
We also welcome ASIC providing guidance for safeguard facilities with the following reservation.  Paragraph 
RG 236.143 states that: 






